PROFILING WORKING GROUP

Meeting Minutes 05-28-2003

Meeting Attendees

In-person:





Via Conference Call:




Terry Bates – Oncor




Avis Bonner – CenterPoint

Steven Bordelon –TNMP



Brian Coons - TCE

Ed Echols – TXU




Theresa Debose - CenterPoint
Steve Kearney  - Metersmart



Alan Graves - AEP

Darrell Klimitchek – STEC



Ron Hernandez – ERCOT  
Adrian Marquez – ERCOT



Eddie Johnson – Brazos Electric 
Jovana Pantovic – ERCOT (scribe) 


Diana Ott – ERCOT

Ernie Podraza – Reliant (facilitator)


Frank Wilson – Nueces Electric Co-op

Carl Raish – ERCOT




Lloyd Young  - AEP

Cathy Scott - CenterPoint

Malcolm Smith – Energy Data Source 

John Taylor – Entergy









Lindsey Turns – ERCOT

Paul Wattles – Good Company 
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Represents action items for PWG members




Agenda

1) 9 AM - Approval of May 7, 2003 meeting minutes.
2) Revise ERCOT straw man procedure to provide a method of recovery of research costs associated with obtaining a new profile.
a. Due Oct. 16, 2003 per PUCT Project 25516, LP AND LR Rule Eff. 4/16/03. 
b. (Ballpark estimate of the research cost for a new profile, and
c. two or three potential cost recovery methods, 
d. each with pros and cons.)  
e. (Shall build a recommendation for RMS).
3) 10 AM – Annual Validation of Profile ID (Ernie).

a) Review annual validation implementation progress (ERCOT & TDSPs).
b) Profile id assignment issues (Adrian).
c) SAS code distribution from ERCOT.
d) STEC members San Patricio and Nueces opt-in issues (Mid-July).
4) Discuss PRR 399, Requirements for Replacing an IDR with a Non-IDR
5)  Meter
6) .
a)
7)    (Shall build a 
recommendation for RMS.)
5) Oil and gas properties profile change request.
a) ERCOT status (Request posting to Web site status).
6) UFE Analysis Report from ERCOT.

7) Can a meter owner (non-TDSP) have an IDR meter installed but request that the billing settlement be based on non-IDR data?

8) Update reports: 

a) PUCT Project 26359 Competitive Metering, 05/02 revised rule, 05/09 Open meeting.

b) PRR 362, Load Profiling Guide – Correction Procedure to Profile ID Type.

i) PRR 362 Section 18.4.4.2. (before TAC 5/8/03)  
ii) LPGRR2003-002 Sections 11.4 and 11.5 (before TAC 5/8/03)
I. Update to LPG

c) DLC Implementation Update Reports (PIP 106)

i) PRR385 Section 18 (approved by TAC 05/08)

ii) LPGRR2003-001 (RMS approved 02/25, to TAC in June).

iii) PRR Section 6, (pending DSWG submitting to PRS).

9)  ERCOT update on new issues.  

10)  Any new issues from Market Participants.

11)  Review the PWG Open Issues Master List and make assignments.

12) Confirm next meeting and review assignments of action items before adjourning.

Next PWG meeting is 6/18; Next RMS meetings are 6/12.

05-28-2003 MEETING
1) Approval of May 7, 2003 meeting minutes.
Approved with a minor spelling change.

2) Revise ERCOT straw man procedure to provide a method of recovery of research costs associated with obtaining a new profile.

The group set out to try to ballpark the cost of a new profile, as well as outline some cost recovery methods to present to RMS.  Ernie produced a template he created with PROS and CONS to be filled in by the PWG.  He explained that all of this had to be created and approved ready to go by the October 16th deadline for the PUC.

Carl explained the contents of his New Profile Load Research Sample Cost Estimate which included “Remote Reading” (high and low estimates) as well as “Polled at Site” (high and low estimates).  Sample size estimates were impossible to nail down without more information so he created estimates with both a low estimate of 100 sample points and a high estimate of 350 sample points.   The spectrum ranged from about $30,000 on the low end to $628,000 on the high end.

Discussions erupted about whether we would ever need 350 sample points.  Alan thought that 100 would suffice.  Ernie agreed asking if we really needed the Cadillac of load research?  Carl said that from past experience in FL, they used 500 sample points for BUSNODEM and he stressed that either scenario could be viable depending on the variability in the sample population.  The homogeneity or lack thereof determines the necessary sample size not, the size of the population.

Steve asked how this process works for data retrieval that prompted further tangential discussions.  Terry mentioned that he thought we should narrow down the estimated research cost schedule, and maybe produce a hybrid of the two HI and LOW estimates that Carl submitted.  He didn’t think submitting an estimate with such a huge variance in potential costs was very useful.

The discussion moved to how important a sample meter is and what kind of investment should be made in reading that data.  Carl stated that a sample location should be treated with even more care than a settlement IDR because it represents much more than one meter.   Remote readings should be considered.

More arguments over the costs and wide range of numbers arose.  Terry and Malcolm agreed that we needed to submit a tighter cost range to the RMS.  Malcolm suggested we submit a “Cost per Data Point” rather than trying to incorporate the fluctuations between sample sizes and let the sample sizes be determined later.

Next, Malcolm went on to explain the document he created titled “Profile Change Request – Estimated Dollars and Hours”.   He wanted to distinguish between the samples required for a “Profile Change Request” vs. sampling a larger portion of the population for the creation of a new profile model.  A break was necessary for our 10:p.m. callers, but these issues would be revisited after #3 on the agenda was handled.

3) Annual Validation of Profile ID
a) Review annual validation implementation progress (ERCOT & TDSPs)
Diana received a new file from CenterPoint and the error rate at the time was 2.4% on Business customers.  They are very close and need to get them down to a 1% error rate.  Theresa stated that she would route another file to Diana after the meeting.  Algorithms need to be worked out by June because data will begin to flow between the parties.  Theresa noted that she is doing all that she can in her power to get the files complete and virtually error free.  Competing priorities have been an issue but, the files are almost there and she will continue to work on them until they are correct.

b) Profile id assignment issues 
None. 

c) SAS code distribution from ERCOT
This will happen just as soon as all of the algorithms are finalized.  June 1st the SAS coding will be completed and sent out.  Ron will send out a list of ESIIDs and their respective profile codes that might be problems.  TDSPs will examine the discrepancies and make changes accordingly.  The TDSPs have until June 30th to send ERCOT a report with all proposed changes for annual validation.  

d)
STEC members San Patricio and Nueces opt-in issues (Mid-July).

Frank will check with his people to ensure that the data flow will work.  Ron has sent San Patricio and 

Nueces sample files of what they can expect to exchange and will be the point of contact for opt-in issues.


 Frank will verify data flow capability based on the sample files that Ron sent.

2) Revise ERCOT straw man procedure to provide a method of recovery of research costs associated with obtaining a new profile.

The meeting jumped back to item 2) and the group began to devise a recommendation for the RMS.  Malcolm explained his Profile Change Request – Requestor Costs Estimated Hours and Dollars.  John thought they were too high while Carl thought they might be too low particularly Phase 1 – Define Request.  Identifying the population could take more hours than have been allocated.

Ernie began to draw out some process diagrams on the whiteboard detailing how the reimbursements might be administered.  There was a lot of discussion about universal fee vs. subscription based.  Could subscription based profiles ever become a universal profile and how will that occur?

Three different scenarios were discussed including:

1) Market Uplift to CRs – ERCOT budgets, becomes a universal profile for all to use, ERCOT pays the requestor.

2) Pay as You Go - Subscription period is annual.  Pay a fee where the nth subscriber pays a portion of the fee to the others.  nCR=$Cost/(n+1)  (where the nth CR player pays the cost divided by n+1 players). 

3) TDSP Subscriber Pay – TDSP recovers cost through regulatory filings.

The group also discussed “Who bears the cost of ongoing research costs for additions to the profile and recalculations due to the profile or changing of the profile.

After much deliberation on this issue Ernie sent the group home with a task:


Bring concrete ideas to next meeting in order for us to submit something to RMS.

4) Discuss PRR 399, Requirements for Replacing an IDR with a Non-IDR
8)  Meter
9) .
Ernie made minor changes to the document that CenterPoint had created.  Discussions around this issue were abundant and opinions were at all ends of the spectrum.  Cathy stated that new customers may not even be aware when they move into an IDR facility and felt that they shouldn’t be charged this rate if their consumption is much lower.

Someone asked how we currently determine who gets an IDR.  ERCOT generates a report which outlines which customers exceeded more than 1000 kW (more than once) and sends it out to the CRs.  Right now, we have the “Once an IDR, always an IDR” mentality.  CenterPoint is proposing that if an IDR drops below 200 kW for a period of one year then, authorization is given to move the customer to a non-IDR form of settlement. 

John disagrees with the 200 kW threshold for uninstalling an IDR.  He thinks it should be much lower.  Malcolm also objects to this and agrees with John.  Malcolm doesn’t think this PRR is necessary.  A great deal of discussion about where the threshold should be ensued.   Ernie suggested we all find out where we stand on the threshold issue and discuss it in a conference call next week.


All members will bring their opinions with documentation on where they think the threshold should be and why.  There will be a conference call to discuss this on June 4th.

The group made changes to PRR 399 and it is almost ready to submit to RMS.  

Paul expressed his views saying that he felt this was a tariff issue and was “beyond the scope of this working group.”    Ernie disagreed and explained why we needed to explore this and present it to RMS.

Malcolm agreed with Paul stating, “This is a blanket solution for a small tariff problem and is not practical.  It is a mistake and we are opening a whole can of worms.”

The group could not reach consensus on two major issues 1) the threshold of 200 kW and 2) removal of the IDR meter.  A conference call on June 4th will follow to complete a recommendation and submit something to RMS.

12) Confirm the next meeting and review assignments of action items before adjourning.

TIME ran out so, along with the conference call next Wednesday, June 4th, Ernie suggested we make the next meeting a two-day meeting in order to get through the remainder of today’s agenda and the next agenda.  The group agreed that June 18th and 19th would be good for another meeting.

The next PWG meeting is scheduled for June 18th and 19th, 2003.    


DON’T FORGET TO RSVP IF YOU WILL BE ATTENDING THE NEXT PWG MEETING (TWO DAYS IN ADVANCE PLEASE).

